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Statement from PT. EastIndo Services Regarding Helicopter BK117-D3 accident 
  
PT. EastIndo Services confirms the conclusion of the search for the helicopter (BK117-D3) that crashed 
on Monday, 1 September, in South Kalimantan. The wreckage was located by the National Search and 
Rescue Agency (BASARNAS) in Mentewe district, in Tanah Bumbu Regency, South Kalimantan, on 
September 3, 2025. 
  
The helicopter departed Gusti Sjamsir Alam Airport (WAOK) at 08:45 WITA on September 1, 2025, and 
lost radio contact at 08:54 WITA. Following standard protocol, Eastindo immediately notified all relevant 
authorities and provided full operational support for the ensuing search and rescue operation. 
  
Our hearts and deepest condolences go out to the families and loved ones of the eight person who were 
on board - the pilot, a crew member, and six passengers. We are directly liaising with the families, all of 
whom are in Banjarmasin, South Kalimantan as of today, to offer our full support during this incredibly 
difficult time. 
 
PT. EastIndo Services is fully committed to cooperating with the local and national authorities as they 
conduct a thorough investigation to determine the cause of this accident.  
 
Jeff Yeo, President Director, PT. EastIndo Services, stated: "We are devastated by this tragic accident. 
Our thoughts remain with the crew, passengers, and their families. We also extend our most sincere 
gratitude to BASARNAS and all other local and national authorities, including the Indonesian National 
Armed Forces, the Indonesian National Police, and the dedicated local communities who worked 
tirelessly in extremely challenging conditions to locate the helicopter and the missing persons. " 
 
 


